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“Taking risks takes 
courage, which is not the 
absence of fear but rather 
being brave enough to 
commit and control it.”

DEAR PARENTS

It has been a breath of fresh air this term to have boys back on site. It is clear that they 
have missed each other and are also enjoying face to face learning. Going through this 
most recent lockdown makes one realise that the boys, community and staff are the 
school; without them here we are just a collection of buildings on a hill. When I was asked 
how things were going for me during lockdown I replied that all the best parts of my job 
were gone and I was stuck behind a computer in virtual meetings and communicating 
via email - I’m sure this was the experience of many of you. I struggle to understand how 
some people enjoy this!

As the summer break is upon us I think about our boys and their safety at a time when 
they have much more freedom. Young men are natural born risk takers, it is an important 
part of their makeup and is part of their DNA. Taking risks help them in discovering who 
they are, what they enjoy and who they want to surround themselves with. It is also the 
reason why we have heroic role models who have achieved greatness. Taking risks takes 
courage, which is not the absence of fear but rather being brave enough to commit and 
control it. I remember reading Sir Edmund Hillary’s book and being surprised at just how 
scared he was at times as he climbed Everest as I had always pictured him as someone 
devoid of self-doubt. Of fear, he later said "I'm sure the feeling of fear, as long as you can 
take advantage of it and not be rendered useless by it, can make you extend yourself 
beyond what you would regard as your capacity.” 

We cannot, nor should not, prevent our boys from trying new things and pushing 
themselves. After all, they will take risks regardless of what we say. However, we must 
ensure that any risks are calculated and thought through. A calculated risk is something 
which takes planning and preparation, such as trying out for a 1st team where the risk is 
disappointment by missing out, moving away from home to attend medical school, going 
overseas to seek sporting success or simply being brave enough to perform music or 
drama in front of others. It is through these experiences that, though frightening, young 
men will grow. 

It is really when boys have not made a plan that they do ‘dumb’ things on the spur of the 
moment, such as jumping in a car with a reckless or impaired driver. When boys are later 
asked why they did something stupid the answer is inevitably the same, ‘I don’t know’. 
The real reason is usually quite obvious, because they wanted to show off or because 
they want to fit in. 

It is important that young men have a proper Christmas break that they are able to relax 
and just be boys without the pressures of school life and the dramas that have marred this 
year. While it is true that our boys have spent much time out of school this year it will not 
have been a holiday for a variety of obvious reasons. Over this break encourage your son 
to take well planned, calculated risks.

I am very proud of how as a staff and community we have managed these difficult times 
and have responded to countless new challenges that COVID has thrown at us all. 
Undoubtedly next year we will see more issues to contend with and we will deal with 
each one as it arises. 

Have a blessed Christmas break with whānau and friends. Whatever 2022 brings, as a 
community we will manage.

In the spirit of Marcellin Champagnat - Strong heart, gentle mind.

- Mr Shane Tong, Principal

MESSAGE FROM THE 
PRINCIPAL
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FROM THE DIRECTOR OF CATHOLIC CHARACTER

We are fast approaching another Christmas, a celebration whose meaning is becoming 
more usurped by the secular society in which we live. How many people remember that 
through this feast day we recall the mystery of the incarnation – God becoming a man? 
Yet the mystery that surrounds this may be an indicator of the problem – a miracle, a 
happening that is so outrageous and so unfathomable that we either choose to accept it 
with faith or we allow reason to dictate the sense of impossibility and conclude that it just 
did not happen the way they say it did.

Miracles are one of the things I regularly chat to God about – the fact that they don’t seem 
to happen in abundance in a noticeable and undeniable way. Our secular world tells 
us that everything has an explanation through science and, if we can explain it through 
science then many conclude that there is no need for God and that God simply does not 
exist.

But Christmas is still a season of miracles. How else do we explain the forgiveness that 
is so often given during this season from one family member to another? How else do 
we explain the generosity shown when one stranger gives something to another without 
being asked to? How do we make sense of the love that one can feel towards another, 
known or unknown to us, and that reveals itself through our words, actions and thoughts? 
Aren’t affairs of the heart miracles because we have no way of explaining them? We are 
unable to say how they begin, how they continue, nor how they direct themselves.

With the Year 13’s having left us forever as students, joining now the team of Old Boys, we 
look forward to welcoming the new Year 9’s of 2022 who, even though complete strangers 
to us currently, are still recognized as Johnnies boys and for whom we are prepared to 
dedicate the next 5 years to helping become Marist Men, productive members of society, 
active members of our faith community. Isn’t this a miracle that we live every year?

Recognising the miracles around us, with all their different colours and suits, is a step 
towards becoming convinced that miracles still happen, that events and ‘moments’ 
constantly take place that we simply cannot explain. Christmas is one of these miracles 
– not just what happens every year on the days surrounding the 25th of December, but 
also what happened over 2,000 years ago in the poverty of a stable, where a homeless 
husband and wife did their best to give their son what he needed to survive. And before 
the shelter, the warmth of the animals, the hay, his mother’s breast milk was the love and 
security offered to him by these two people. That is a miracle, a miracle we are asked to 
repeat everyday with our brothers and sisters around us, with those with whom we come 
in contact with – to offer love and to provide the security of acceptance and membership 
as members of our human family.

I wish everyone the blessings of God in abundance. I pray that the eyes of our hearts 
will be opened to the daily miracles that take place in our own, personal lives and in the 
lives of others. I beg of God the grace for us to love, to forgive, to have patience, to offer 
strength, to give care and to show concern for our family and community this Christmas, 
to recognize the miracle of the Incarnation and to celebrate Christmas first and foremost 
as the arrival of God-made-man amongst us.

God bless,

- Mr Marcel Bormans, Director of Catholic Character

“I pray that the eyes 
of our hearts will be 
opened to the daily 
miracles that take place 
in our own, personal 
lives and in the lives of 
others.”
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KEY DATES 2022

Thursday 20 January – Second hand Uniform 
Shop open from 11am – 2pm 

Friday 28 January – Office opens

TERM 1 (WEEK 1-11)
1 February Teacher Only Day

2 February Start of Term 1,   
 Y9 Orientation / Y13   
 Leaders Day

3 February Y9 Orientation / All Y13  
 students in for P1 & 2 

4 February All Students,   
 Normal Timetable

7 February Holiday (Waitangi Day)

14 April End of Term 1

TERM 2 (WEEK 12-21)
2 May  Teacher Only Day

3 May Start of Term 2 (All Years)

6 June Holiday (Queen’s   
 Birthday)

24 June Matariki Public Holiday

8 July End of Term 2

TERM 3 (WEEK 22-31)
25 July Teacher Only Day

26 July Start of Term 3

30 September End of Term 3

TERM 4 (WEEK 32-40)
17 October Start of Term 4

24 October  Holiday (Labour Day)

7 November NZQA Exams start

6 December  NZQA Exams finish

15 December End of School Year

STEVE ANDREW SIGNING OUT

This year we bid Steve Andrew farewell 
after 20+ years of dedication and service to 
Technology in our college. Steve has served 
as a leader in the Technology faculty as 
teacher in charge and head of faculty. He has 
guided many a Johnnies’ boy through the 
technology process, using various materials 
for a myriad of different designs. All being 
embarked on in a meticulously maintained 
and well equipped learning environment.

Projects have varied from kiwiana décor in the 
Tech Arts program to snake boards, CO² cars, 
weather vanes, skateboards, luges, electric 
vehicles and many other custom made, fit-
for-purpose designs! Steve and his students 
have been pioneers in the EVolocity electric 
vehicle competition in recent years, bringing 
home impressive awards.

Steve has generously given back to the 
teaching fraternity by spending a sabbatical 
in industry investigating the needs of our students’ future employees. He has mentored 
student teachers, contributed towards designing the Technology curriculum and served 
as the president of the subject association, TENZ. Steve can still be viewed on the TKI 
website working alongside some of our past students in the Saint John’s workshop. In 
2018 Steve was presented with an honorable TENZ award for “Subject leadership” for his 
significant contribution.

We wish Steve everything of the best for his retirement knowing full well that he will 
maintain a busy lifestyle filled with cycling, fishing, tramping adventures and tractor 
restoration! All the best Steve, go well!

- Mrs Linda Myburgh, HOF Technology

MARISE MASON

Marise has been a learning assistant here at 
St John’s College for 13 years. Now her own 
children have all completed their secondary 
education Marise is grasping the chance 
to focus on herself . She is moving on to an 
exciting new phase of her life to embark on 
study in food and nutrition, which she has 
long had a passion for.

The learning support team wishes her 
all the very best in her new ventures and 
adventures. Thank you for your service to 
St John’s College Marise, you have helped 
many young men to be successful in your 
time here.

- Mrs Helen Kato, Special Education Needs Coordinator (SENCO)
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BOT STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE 

Congratulations to Nathan Ilustrisimo, 
our new Student Representative on 
the Board of Trustees. Nathan was 
voted by his student peers to take up 
this role, which sees him join parent 
representatives, Diocese reps and 
teaching reps as a full member of the 
governing Board for the College – and 
making the big calls! We acknowledge 
all 3 students who stood for election – it 
takes courage to put your name forward 
and the College counts itself lucky to 
have had such strong candidates.

And this means farewell to Daniel Miller 
as his term ends. Thank you Daniel 
for your contributions. Daniel said he 
enjoyed the experience of being on the 
Board and learned a great deal about the 
running of the College, and governance 
principles in general. This will stand 
him in good stead for participating in 
decision making in other organisations.

Daniel Miller congratulates Nathan Ilustrisimo. 
(Note the hair – a Level 3 pic to mark the times, 
Mr Tong will ask how we let this one through!)

WOODWORK FOR WIGS 

Earlier this year the Waikato Woodworkers 
Guild approached the Technology 
department to assist in making wig 
stands, which are then donated to people 
who are undertaking or have completed 
chemotherapy treatment. Some beautiful 
work was completed by five of our students: 
Te Ra Budd; Taniko Shane; Theo Tahana and 
Hunter Brown, along with teacher Mr Doug 
Lang. The pic shows Te Ra Budd with his 
splendid effort. How cool is it, knowing these 
will make someone’s day a little easier?

WELCOME BACK – 17 NOVEMBER

Loved getting our Juniors back in November! Roving Photographer 
Mrs A Daysh captured some of the first day back.
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GETTING SUNSMARTER

With a huge thanks to 2 generous sponsors, our cricketers and rowers now have 
some fancy shade to call home when they’re out competing. 

Steve Chatwin of McQuarrie Developments has been a cricketing parent and 
Board member for some years, and leaves us with this parting gift – thank you 
Steve!

Bruce Brown, our Property Manager, has been TIC of our rowing crews for a couple 
of years. Not only does he put in hours of his own time supporting them and 
keeping their kit in good nick, he’s also donated this gazebo – thank you Bruce!

ARGUMENTS ACROSS THE WORLD

COVID restrictions, as we all know, have wreaked havoc on extra-curricular groups, and their ability to participate in the activities they love 
doing. Fortunately, however, being stuck at home didn’t stop the St John’s College Debaters from preparing for and engaging in a debate of 
international proportions.

On the 23rd of October, the first Saturday of the term, eleven students from St John’s College competed in an online debating exchange with 
seventeen students from Tokyo Gakugei University International Secondary School in Japan. Taking place entirely over Zoom, students were 
separated into break-out rooms where they took turns defending an idea of their choice against the arguments of the rest of their group in 
a ‘change my mind’ debating format. Each room was moderated by a senior student from one of the two participating schools, and it was 
their job to keep everyone else in line, and allow them all the opportunity to speak. The mute button in Zoom definitely came in handy here!

This exchange between New Zealand and Japan was born of a communication between St John's College’s Rodney Cook and TGUISS’s 
Ben Zedek Smith, before debating coaches Conor 
Maxwell and Annelise Newman jumped on board 
to sort out the finer details and help run the event. 
TGUISS does not have a debating program, and 
our boys are always keen to test and improve their 
skills, so the exchange was a match made in heaven. 
Students from both schools enthusiastically reported 
that they would love to have an opportunity like this 
again, so here’s to a lasting relationship between 
our two schools in the future. Congratulations to 
all students involved (Arden Morunga, Raphael 
Ferdinands, Jaxon Wiggins, Aidan Butler, Benedict 
Doohan, Nathaniel Chong-Linwood, Max Mitchell, 
Alistair Sequiera, Liam Farrell, Ryan Roche, Joshua 
Leggett and Jack Dillon), and thank you for 
representing our College with maturity and respect.

- Mr Conor Maxwell, TIC Debating International Debating, Zoom Style

HANDS ON

The photo was taken by a Y12 student, Aiden 
Gregory, when Mr Tsai demonstrated standing 
waves. Boys were amused by the incoming and 
reflective waves interfering with each other and 
forming a standing wave. It has been difficult 
to have experiments demonstrated during the 
lockdown. Hand on experience is always better than 
watching things from YouTube. We all appreciate 
the opportunity of returning to school and have 
some fun physics time together.
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PHOTOGRAPHIC POWER

These 3 evocative images are just a sample of the photographic portfolio submitted by Kase Rowling Colebourn, for Level 3 and Scholarship 
assessment. Kase lives with his grandparents and, with their permission, explores the theme of smoking through photographing the personal 
journey of his Poppa. We have of course checked with Poppa too if we could share some of these images, and thank him for his generosity in 
supporting Kase and showcasing his talent. Congratulations to Kase, who won the top Photography Award again this year.

Our Library serves as a gallery for the wonderful art created by our students, and Kase’s photoboard stimulated much discussion by staff and 
students about the imagery and messages within.

PRIME MINISTER’S VOCATIONAL AWARD 2021

We are excited to announce that this years Prime Minister’s 
Vocational Award Receiptient for 2021 is Aragorn Parker. 

Aragorn had already decided on his vocational pathway 
before the year started and had signed up for our 
Gateway class, as well as Wintec Trades Academy, 
where he completed the Construction and Infrastructure 
programme. Aragorn is a student who has always been 
hard working and an independent learner. 

Through Gateway, Aragorn was able to obtain his First Aid, 
Health and Safety and his Working at Heights certificates, 
which is a great advantage point for employers. 
Throughout the year, Aragorn has worked incredibly hard 
to secure a plumbing apprenticeship and has completed 
two work placement experiences, which he throughly 
enjoyed. 

The PM’s Award comes with a $2,000 cash gift and we 
are delighted it’s gone to such a fine young Marist man. 
All the very best of luck Aragorn, we know you have a 
fantastic future ahead of you!

- Mrs Angela Daysh, Gateway Coordinator Aragorn Parker wins a $2,000 cash prize
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FutureForce is the trusted Careers Hub for the Waikato – local stories of young people 
and employers, along with up to date industry info. Use the QR Code tocheck it out with 
your son over the break, and find out what’s interesting to him.

BLACK SAND MATTERS

Zak Hendrikse earned top place in the 
Waikato Science Fair - Physical World 
category for his impressive exhibition board 
explaining the distinct properties of black 
sand. Pictured here is Ryan Leslie who placed 
3rd for his ‘Protecting Coastal Communities’ 
board in the Planet Earth category. These 
Science Fair entries demonstrate rigorous 
scientific knowhow, but also the ability to 
communicate complex scientific findings 
to an audience. This pandemic year has 
demonstrated just what an important skill 
that is - well done Zak and Ryan!

Ryan Leslie, 3rd place Waikato Science Fair

Head Student Alistair Sequeira

Deputy Head Students Kyan Rangitutia & Daniel Ticklepenny

Academic Leaders Liam Farrell & Min Ki Hong

Special Character Kamho Binoka & Declan Warren

Arts Ashlee Cecilio & Coby Mateo

Sports Ryan Trigg & Liam McPherson

Māori Jacob Te Rangi & Nikorima Eru

Pasifika Paul Burgess & Joseph George

Chanel House Lachlan Kay & Mattie McCarthny

Pompallier House Jack O’Brien & Ryan Roche

Marcellin House Rohan Gosai & Jayden Fernandes

Roncalli House Taniko Shane & Reuben Lovell

STUDENT LEADERS 2022

We had a small, masked gathering to announce our Student Leaders for 
2022. Next year we really really hope we can properly introduce them to 
their fellow students at opening Mass. Congratulations to these men, all 
of whom show the qualities of a Marist man. 
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LEAVERS LUNCH

As a community we wanted to farewell our leaving Year 13s with as much of the usual traditions as 
was possible under Level 2 conditions. We shared food, led with the first use of our school prayer in 
Te Reo Maori. We reflected on their five years at St John's with a speech from Tymon Neil. The boys 
were given their Leaver's tie and were sent out with a blessing from founding student and our school 
chaplain Mons Frank Eggleton. The photo morph allowed the boys to reminisce over how they have 
grown and changed over the years and we even managed to bring in a petting zoo- kind of!

The highlight of the event was Tiernan leading the boys outside where the rest of the College 
honoured and farewelled them with the school haka. Thankyou, Year 13 students and all the very 
best for what is to come. 

- Mrs Jude Bartram, HOF Religious Education

Old Boys Tie presented to all SJC LeaversTiernan leading Leavers to the haka

Senior students farewell our Leavers
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TRADES ACADEMY

The Wintec Trades Academy programme 
has been a real success for our students 
this year, despite the lock down challenges 
they faced. Our students practiced a wide 
range of trade skills and gained practical 
knowledge, as well as NCEA qualifications, 
and the success of this programme comes 
down to the 22 students who took part.

Special mention to Liam Karl (Electrical 
Engineering)and Joshua Joseph 
(Manufacturing and Technology) who 
were awarded 'Certificates of Excellence", 
recognising their commitment and aptitude 
in the Trades Academy.

- Mrs Ang Daysh, Gateway Coordinator

Joshua Joseph, Certificate of Excellence in 
Manufacturing & Technology

Liam Karl, Certificate of Excellence in Electrical 
Engineering

PLAYING FOR KEEPS

Improving the surface condition of our top field has been a goal of the College for some 
time - not just for rugby, but for school and recreational use too, year round. And who 
hasn’t stood on our bank and wondered when we’d get round to terracing it - great for 
supporters but also for assemblies, teaching and haka competitions!

The St John's College Foundation is launching a short sharp campaign to raise $60,000 to 
complete this project this summer. Thanks to the amazing generosity of 2 key contractors 
who will be donating around $200,000 of their services for free, we have the opportunity 
to make this happen now!

Time is short, and we’re calling for your support please. See the Foundation’s website 
at foundation.stjohns-hamilton.school.nz for more details about the project and ways to 
donate.

If you have questions or you’d like to discuss a larger donation, please contact the 
Foundation Manager, Mr Kevin O’Brien on 027 474 4425.

ST JOHN'S COLLEGE
GOES PRO

This term our Year 9 Sports in Education 
Class, 9SI, have been connecting with past 
and present Johnnies boys. They have 
researched and written about lads who’ve 
gone on to achieve spectacular sporting 
success. The interviews and stories have 
been published in a unique book for all to 
read - exclusively in the College Library! 
Thank you to those who have been involved 
and answered our plethora of questions. 
Students, look out for a copy in the St John's 
College Library next year. 
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Your child’s back to school class list is  
ready to shop now at myschool.co.nz  

or call us on 0800 724 440  
Mon to Fri, 8.30am – 5pm.

Got five minutes?

UNIFORM FAQS

Where do I buy SCHOOL uniform? NZ Uniform in 
Tristram Street is your one stop shop for ALL day to day 
school uniform, including PE uniform. They do online 
shopping, run a Uniform Club, have PARTPay options, 
and will do specialist fittings for really small or really 
large students. 

Where do I buy SPORTS uniform? Kukri have a range of 
playing shorts and team socks in their retail and online 
store - rugby, football, hockey, touch and other codes 
that play in shorts will purchase these from Kukri. Cricket 
shirts, pants and caps are purchased direct from Kukri. 

Unlike many schools, St John’s supplies most of our 
playing uniforms - that makes sport cheaper for parents 
and also means our players look like a team on field. 
This approach works well for some codes, but not so 
well for others - depending on the particular uniform. 
As a rule of thumb, we’ll supply playing shirts for most 
codes, while parents purchase shorts and socks. 

Kukri will bring a mobile trailer to St John’s before the 
busy winter sports season so that parents can buy on 
site. This will be advertised in Term 1. 

Where do I buy a lavalava? Buy these from the College 
Office for $50. A full range of sizes are held there. 

Can we buy 2nd Hand Uniform? Yes, the PTFA runs 
a 2nd hand ‘online’ store throughout the year, and 
will open for drop-in buying from 11am - 2pm on 20 
January 2022. Online purchases at http://www.stjohns-
hamilton.school.nz/Second-Hand-Uniform. You can 
purchase online before the 20th and we’ll do our best 
to fill your order first, for collection on the 20th.

Where do we donate old uniform for 2nd hand? Please 
drop items into the School office. We’re not officially 
open for business, but the door’s open and clothing 
can be left up to the 21st December, or again from 18 
January.

Online purchases at www.stjohns-hamilton.school.nz/
Second-Hand-Uniform

STATIONERY ORDERS

Student lists are available now on the OfficeMax MySchool website – https://www.
myschool.co.nz/stjohnhillcrest

This is an Office Max service for online purchasing and free delivery for orders 
over $46, and the school gets a small reward for all purchases made. There is no 
physical Office Max store for you to visit. Laybuy* is also available, so you can pay 
in 6 weekly, interest-free payments - and still get your order right away. Or you can 
pay by internet banking, credit card or debit card.

You don’t have to buy from Myschool – you can download and print your stationery 
list and purchase items from wherever you choose.

PAYMENT OPTIONS: NZ Uniforms accepts Cash, Eftpos, all major Credit Cards and WINZ payments.
  UNIFORM CLUB is a great way to save for your  Uniform purchases – see website for more details.
  PARTPAY is now available in our stores to help with financing your purchases.
  SHOP ONLINE at www.nzuniforms.com

  EXTRA SMALL / EXTRA LARGE? - please come into our store for a specialised fitting service

We also offer customer name labels for all garments, ask for more information in store.

STORE OPENING HOURS 
 Weekdays 9:00am - 5:00pm  Saturdays 9:00am - 1:00pm

STORE 244 Tristram St, Hamilton    
EMAIL:   hamilton@nzuniforms.com

PHONE:  07 839 4550   
Free Phone : 0800 698 643
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FINDING OUR OLDEST OLD 
BOYS

On 4 February 1962, an opening ceremony 
was held to mark St John's College's move to 
its new Hillcrest Rd campus. We have a small 
number of events planned to celebrate this 
milestone and you’re welcome to join us.

All the details are on the Foundation website 
foundation.stjohns-hamilton.school.nz 

Can you help by sharing this invite with our 
very first pupils please? We’re inviting any 
Old Boys who were here in 1962 or started 
from 1963 - 1965 to join us on our First Day 
in 2022. Yes, these Old Boys are invited to 
a Pōwhiri on 2 Feb 2022, to welcome in our 
latest crop of Year 9 students (3rd formers 
to you!). You’ll be hosted by our staff and 
students, an opportunity to tour the school 
and then share some yarns over morning 
tea.

A registration form, for any of our 60th 
events is on the website above - or just 
call the College Office if you have contact 
details for one of our ‘Foundation’ pupils.

WORKING AT HEIGHTS

Our Gateway students were fortunate to complete their Working at Heights Certificate 
during September and worked hard to complete their unit standards and attain their 
NCEA credits. This course was held at Safety n Action in Te Rapa, where our students 
learnt the safe and correct way of how to work at heights safely.

This certification is a huge achievement for our students, building confidence and gaining 
knowledge and practical experience to ensure they are able to identify hazards within a 
work space. 

It’s a great qualification to have on their CV’s and it is also seen as a big advantage by 
employers, when it comes to applying for trade positions. 

- Mrs Ang Daysh, Gateway Coordinator 
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So disappointing this year that we could not run any of our prizegiving ceremonies. Our senior students 
in particular have missed out on many ‘milestone’ events in these past 2 Covid years.

In the meantime, please take the time to browse these major prize winners, and if you know them, flick them 
or their parents a congratulations message. It will be especially appreciated this year, to acknowledge the 
hard work and talent of these great young men. The College is enormously proud of them all - thank you 
lads for sharing your gifts with us this year.

Ashlee Cecilio Nooyen Cup - Most Outstanding 
Musician

William Hernandez Singh Cup - Official College 
Accompanist

Gyan Lumo SJC Cup - Excellence and 
Leadership in Liturgical Music

Christian Pearson The Boyce Cup - Commitment to a 
Music Ensemble 

Gyan Lumo The Honiss Trophy For Orchestral 
Music 

Gyan Lumo The Principal’s Award - Contribution 
to the Music Program 

Daniel Cruickshank SJC Cup for Singing 

Ashlee Cecilio SJC Award for Ceilidh

Te Hauroa Tawhara SJC Award for Guitar Group 

Finlay Bayne SJC Award for Drums 

Christian Pearson SJC Award for Jazz Band 

Gyan Lumo SJC Award for Concert Band 

Declan Warren SJC Award for Choir 

Kamho Binoka Most Improved Guitar Student 

Conall O’Toole
Christian Pearson
Harry Ashton
Te Hauroa Tawhara
Ashton Thomas
Ashlee Cecilio
Ryan Roach
Samuel Hodgson
Judah Postor
Declan Warren
Gyan Lumo
Benjamin Pritchard Gunn
Daniel Cruickshank 

Blues Awards 2021

INTERRUPTED

MUSIC AWARDS

Hayden Neale The University of Waikato
Te Paewai o te Rangi: Scholarship for 
Outstanding Academic Achievement
University of Otago Leaders of Tomorrow

Thomas Roach The University of Waikato
Te Paewai o te Rangi: Scholarship for 
Outstanding Academic Achievement

Tiernan Sanders The University of Waikato
Te Paewai o te Rangi: Scholarship for 
Outstanding Academic Achievement
University of Victoria Totoweka Scholarship

Tawera Marsh The University of Waikato
Te Ara Whānui: Māori Excellence

Te Hauroa 
Tawhara

The University of Waikato
Te Ara Whānui: Māori Excellence

Boston Haddon The University of Waikato
Ko Te Tangata School Leaver Scholarship

Joshua McWilliam The University of Waikato
Ko Te Tangata School Leaver Scholarship

Ethan Price The University of Waikato
Ko Te Tangata School Leaver Scholarship

Charlie Raj The University of Waikato
Ko Te Tangata School Leaver Scholarship
University of Victoria Totoweka Scholarship
University of Auckland Academic Potential 
Scholarship

Jacob Clare University of Otago Leaders of Tomorrow
University of Canterbury Hiranga 
Scholarship

Will Benefield University of Canterbury Hiranga 
Scholarship

Jonnee Harris University of Otago Māori Entrance 
Scholarship

Daniel Nobilo David Johnstone Charitable Trust Science 
& Education Scholarship

SCHOLARSHIPS AWARDED
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Michael Ranapiri Te Pitomata o Tānerore taong
Award for Most Improved Performer in 
Kapa Haka

Micah Fale Gugumatua ena ka ni vuli
Award for Most Improved Performer in the 
Pasifika Group

Jacob Te Rangi & 
Tyler Wetere

Nga Mahi a Tanerore, a Hinerehi
Award for the Most Outstanding Performer 
in Kapa Haka 

Joseph George Katoangaii foaki pale faiva fakamafana 
Award for the Most Outstanding Performer 
in the Pasifika Group

Kamho Binoka Metera Li’ao
Award for Presence

Tawera Marsh He Kanohi Kitea
Award for Presence

Te Hauroa Tawhara Kaporangi
Award for Academic Commitment

Kesomi Suka Aua Le Fiu
Award for Academic Commitment

Taniko Shane Māhuri Tōtara
Award for Leadership

Takilesi Maka Tupua Tamasese
Award for Leadership

Tawera Marsh Te Wairua o Hato Hoani
Award for Spirit

Salesi Salesi Joe Tuvuki Memorial Award
Award for Spirit

MĀORI AND PASIFIKA AWARDS

Award for Academic Commitment, 
Te Hauroa Tawhara

Award for the Most Outstanding 
Performer in Kapa Haka, Jacob Te 
Rangi

Award for Most Improved 
Performer in Kapa Haka, Michael 
Ranapiri

Award for Leadership, Taniko 
Shane

Award for the Most Outstanding 
Performer in Kapa Haka, Tyler 
Wetere

Award for Presence, Tawera Marsh

DRAMA AWARDS

Chanel Shield Dramatic 
Presentation Team

Performing Arts Group of the Year

Daniel Cruickshank SJC Award - Contribution to 
dramatic arts in the community 

Regan Meads SJC Award - Contribution to behind 
the scenes

Raphael Ferdinands SJC Award- Scriptwriting

Alex Prendergast The Travaglia Cup for Dramatic 
Characterisation

John Baunton-Browne Drama Development Award

Daniel Cruickshank The Principal's Award Contribution 
to the Drama Programme

Rory O’Carroll
Alex Prendergast
Harry Ashton
Michael Ranapiri
Alex Keogh
Samuel Hodgson
Daniel Cruickshank 
Charlie Raj
Benjamin Pritchard-Gunn

Blues Awards 2021
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SENIOR AWARDS

Matthew Jeremiah The Principal's Award for Year 11

Christian Pearson Year 11 Top Scholar

Caleb Fernandes The Principal's Award for Year 12

Liam Farrell Year 12 Top Scholar - John Fabling Cup

Daniel Cruickshank Special Award: Brother Remegius Cup for 
Generosity and Service

Tiernan Sanders Colin Smith Memorial Cup for Leadership

Gyan Lumo Special Award: David Williams Memorial 
Trophy for Exemplifying The Spirit of St 
John's

Sheng-Jer Lin Special Award: Jason Carroll Memorial 
Trophy for Success through Adversity

Daniel Nobilo Special Award: Marist Brothers' Award for 
Service to Liturgy in the Marist Spirit

Tawera Marsh Top Māori Scholar - Whaia te iti Kahurangi; 
The Māori Academic Excellence Award

Charlie Raj  St John's College Cup for Top Pacific 
Scholar

Tawera Marsh The College Māori Award - The Te Hiringa 
Award

Hayden Neale Special Award: Proxime Accessit to the 
Dux; Proxime Accessit Cup

Tiernan Sanders Special Award: The Principal's Award for 
Year 13 - The D'Souza Trophy

Thomas Patten Special Award: College DUX for 2020 - The 
D'Souza Cup

Hunter Riley / 
Brayden Oakes

Lynn Dromgool Cup for Student Service 
to Sport

Te Hauroa 
Tawhara

SJC Cup for Student Official of the Year

Jake Clare Peter Eliadis Memorial Trophy for 
Dedication to Sport

Reilly Benefield Simeon Cup for Best All Round Year 11 
Athlete

Kyan Rangitutia SJC Cup for Best All Round Year 12 
Athlete

Ethan Price Brother Gregory Trophy for Best All Round 
Year 13 Athlete

Mervyn Fernandes SJC Cup for Manager of the Year

Geraint Walters SJC Cup for Coach of the Year

Toni Hamlin SJC Cup for Administrator of the Year

MAADI Double 
- Charlie Squire 
and Joel Birdling

SJC Cup for Team of the Year

Cade Rowlingson Mel Young Memorial Trophy for 
Sportsman of the Year

SPORTS AWARDS

SJC Sportsman of the Year, Cade Rowlingson College DUX for 2020, Thomas Patten

ART BLUES

PHOTOGRAPHY BLUES

Cory Harvey
Julius Spiers
Paul Maravillas
Jamie Locker
Zack MorgaN
Lucas Renata
Matthew MacClure

Levi Koretz
Tanaka Mukusha
Ekanpreet Kalkat
Austine Dela Cruz
Abraham Subritzky
Joshua Leggett
Kase Rowling-Colebourn

Jonty Litton
Zack Mclean-Duff
Ryan Bettridge

Kase Rowling-Colebourn
Daniel Nobilo
Ben Keall
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PREPARING YOUNG MEN FOR LIFE


